                                                    
Purpose: To File as Intervener for PROJECT No. 12666-000

Mark & Karyn Caron

51 West Chops Point

Bath, Maine 04530

June 29th 2006

Magalie R. Salas, Secretary

Federal Energy Regulatory Commission

888 First Street, N.E.
Washington, D.C.  20426

Madam Secretary;

On May 2, 2006, the United States Federal Energy Regulatory Commission issued a Notice of Application accepted for filing and soliciting motions to intervene, protest, and for comments pursuant to the preliminary permit application for the Maine Tidal Energy Company. This company seeks approval for development of a hydroelectric project to be located in the Kennebec River between Chops Point and West Chops Point in Sagadahoc County, Maine. 

Please accept this letter as notification that we intend to register to intervene in the approval process for this project. My wife and I are property owners which directly abuts the area where this proposed hydroelectric project will be located in the Kennebec River. Our property located within the West Chops Point Sub-division, Bath, Maine includes 375’ of river frontage that may be affected by the proposed project.  We lack appropriate knowledge and sufficient information about this project and related power generation technology; therefore we neither support nor oppose the application at this time. However, we are apposed to any use of the river in front of our property that will have environmental or historical impact on the river or Merrymeeting Bay that lies to our North boundary.  We look forward to understanding more details of this proposal and appreciate your time.
Sincerely,

Mark & Karyn Caron

